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Successful CIRB Training 

and Awareness Events  

A major objective of the 
CIRB Project is to ensure 
work started by the team 
continues long after the 
project’s completion date. 
Therefore, all training and 
awareness events, including 
the two detailed below, are 
a vital part of the work 
carried out by the CIRB 
team.  

On 30th October the team 
carried out a presentation 
and demonstration to 
volunteers from Faughan 
Valley Landscape 
Partnership (FVLP). 
The CIRB project and FVLP 
are both working towards 
control and eradication of 
invasive species within 

the Faughan Valley 
catchment. The aim of this 
event was to increase 
awareness of the work 
carried out by the CIRB 
Project on the River  
Faughan, in addition to, 
identifying volunteering 
opportunities that would 
benefit both organisations. 
It is envisaged that the 
volunteers will be involved 
in conducting invasive  
species surveys, as well as 
undertaking practical 
control. The CIRB project 
will be able to provide 
volunteers with practical 
skills and qualifications for 
invasive species removal.  

On the 20th November the CIRB Project team also gave a presentation to members of 

the Queen’s University Belfast Estates team, project managers and grounds staff 

(pictured left) on invasive species, their 

identification and control. This was followed 

by a practical demonstration of equipment 

and biosecurity used during control, and a 

question and answer session. It is hoped 

that the importance of invasive species 

control can be highlighted in the 

university’s biodiversity policy and will lead 

to increased awareness, appropriate 

biosecurity and quick practical action in the 

future. 

Invasive species presentation 

(above) and practical demonstration 

(below) by the CIRB Project team to 

volunteers from the Faughan Valley 

Landscape Partnership 



 

CIRB Project signage has now been 

erected on many catchments across the 

island of Ireland and Scotland. Signage 

on the Dee and Glyde catchment 

includes translations in  both English 

and Irish to maximise the potential for 

raising awareness of the threat of 

invasive species. 

Dee & Glyde Catchment Signs 

 

Further successes with the treatment of 

Japanese knotweed were visible at both 

Drumahoe, Londonderry (left) and 

Rahan’s Lough (below) from initial 

treatment in the first year of the project 

in 2011 (top) to 2013 (bottom). 

Japanese knotweed treatment: 2011 to 2013... 

 

Log on to our website for more news and 

project updates from across all the CIRB  

project catchments 

 

www.qub.ac.uk/cirb 



 

The CIRB Project recently purchased a couple of ATVs for use in several of the 
catchments in Northern 
Ireland and Scotland. 
These have proved  
very beneficial to the 
treatment of large 
stands of Japanese 
knotweed.  
 

The sprayer has a 50 L 
capacity which greatly 
aids the treatment of 
stands that stretch for 
hundreds of metres  
like this one (pictured 
right) on the Faughan 
catchment.  

ATV Sprayer 

 

CIRB Awareness & 

Education Events 
 

 October to December 2013 

 

 At the invitation of Scottish 

National Trust, Dr Joe 

Caffrey presented the 

keynote address at their 

‘Sharing Best Biosecurity 

Practice’ conference in Perth 

 Presentation and practical 

demonstration to volunteers 

with the Faughan Valley 

Landscape Partnership 

 Representation at the 

Yetholm Show on the 5th 

October 

 Meeting with Irish Angling 

Development Alliance (IADA) 

and Kingspan Environmental 

to discuss the development 

of permanent disinfection 

tanks for use at major 

fisheries in Ireland 

 Training and awareness 

event with the Estates team 

at Queen’s University Belfast 

 Representation at St 

Columb’s College careers 

day in Londonderry 

 Meetings with Derry City 

Council and Donegal County 

Council to discuss invasive 

species control 

 Presentation and practical 

demonstration at St. Cecilia’s 

School, Londonderry 

 Meeting with East Ayrshire 

Council in Stewarton to 

discuss Japanese knotweed 

treatment 
 

 

For future events, log on  

to the website 

www.qub.ac.uk/cirb 
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Volunteering with CIRB is a great way to help 

conserve your local environment and actively protect 

it from one of the biggest dangers to biodiversity 

worldwide - the threat of invasive species. 

VOLUNTEERING WITH CIRB 

If you are interested in finding out 

how to get involved in this important 

work, with the opportunity to receive 

a certified qualification in pesticide 

spraying, contact the project team 

by email at: 
 

cirb@qub.ac.uk 

http://qub.ac.uk/
http://www.qub.ac.uk/schools/SchoolofBiologicalSciences/

